WPCA Meeting
June 12, 2015
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Dave Tousignant, Richard Ramondetta, Dick Hrinak, Ken Russell, 


Bud Phelps and Bill Griffin
Absent: Norb
Guest: Rita
Chairman:  Dave Tousignant opened the Public Meeting at 7:00 pm.
Motion: Dave made a motion to close the public hearing. Motion seconded by Dick, the motion was voted and passed.

The Chairman then opened the WPCA regular meeting at 7:05pm.
Secretary’s report:  Ken Russell made a motion to accept the minutes of the May meeting.
The motion was seconded by Richard Ramondetta. The motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out copies of the accounts. The first was the Delinquent listing. Rita reviewed all entries on the list. It was suggested Norb put a lien on Fusco unpaid amount. A letter will be sent by Norb to Regan. The next account was the Reserve acct. which had no action.  The sewer acct. was reviewed, it showed the payments received. The user fee acct. showed the payments made. Bud made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Dick seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
Maintenance: Rich reported that he had a deal for cleaning the grinder pumps for $60.00 each. They will do 25 pumps at a time. Rich is to get a report on each pump so we can see how they are working. 
The house at 40 Seaview Rd, had construction people that damaged the cable from the house to the grinder pump on the property. The contractor will be billed for the cables.

Medeiros has made the payment for repair of his grinder pump.  

Motion: Ken made a motion to accept the new user fee for the year July 2015 to June 2016. The increase is from $300.00 to $320.00 and from $60.00 to $65.00 for those who are exempt for connecting. Rich seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
Motion: Bill made a motion to go into executive session. Motion was seconded by Ken. The motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
Motion: Rich made a motion to come out of executive session. The motion was voted and passed. 6-0-0
There were no votes taken during the executive session.

Bud nominated Rich Ramondetta for chairman of the WPCA. There were no more nominations.

Dave asked for vote for the nominee, Rich was elected, 5-0-0 

Rich nominated Dick Hrinak for Vice Chairman of the WPCA. There were no more nominations.
Dave asked for vote for the nominee, Dick was elected, 5-0-0
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
